

Dave SomersCounty Executive

MEMORANDUM

TO: Megan Dunn, Snohomish County Council Chair

FROM: Dave Somers, Snohomish County Executive

DATE: April 27, 2022

RE: Reappointment of David Youngquist to the Snohomish County Agriculture Advisory Board

I am pleased to recommend the reappointment of David Youngquist to the Snohomish County Agriculture Advisory Board to serve a four-year term.

David Youngquist will continue to fill the seat of Stillaguamish River Basin Position Number Ten. David has reapplied and is eligible to serve as the Stillaguamish River Basin representative on the Board. David is a farmer committed to diverse farming practices that ensure the growth of Snohomish County's food footprint.

The Agriculture Advisory Board serves in an advisory role to the County Council, County Executive, Planning Commission, and Hearing Examiner on matters relating to the comprehensive plan, including urban growth areas, rural and resource plan components, and any regulations or incentives that effect agricultural issues.

Pursuant to SCC 2.03.030, I recommend Council confirmation of David Youngquist to be reappointed to the Snohomish County Agriculture Advisory Board to serve an additional four-year term, expiring April 19, 2026.

Thank you for your consideration.